
 
Notice of Completion 

Municipal Class Environmental Assessment for the  
Water and Wastewater Master Plan 

The Study 
The Municipality of South Huron has 
undertaken a Water and Wastewater 
Master Plan Update. This study was 
conducted in accordance with the 
requirements of Phases 1 and 2 of the 
Municipal Engineers Association 
Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment process for Master 
Planning. The Master Plan is following 
Approach #1.  

This Master Plan Update aimed to 
develop and evaluate the optimal water 
and wastewater servicing strategies to 
support the needs of existing users and 
to support potential population and 
employment growth within the 
Municipality. This is a critical 
component in the integrated planning 
process and will provide the framework 
and vision for the water and 
wastewater servicing needs for the 
Municipality of South Huron. The Master Plan Update forms the basis for future, more detailed 
investigations for projects that are subject to the Environmental Assessment Act.  

We want to hear from you!  
This study is now initiating a 30-day review period. A copy of the Master Plan Update report will be 
available for public review at the Municipality’s website (link below). The report will be available for review 
and comment for a 30-day period, beginning April 10, 2025 and ending on May 12, 2025.  

https://www.southhuron.ca/government/strategic-plans-projects/water-and-wastewater-master-plan/ 

During this period, the public is encouraged to access the report online. If you have any questions or 
comments, or want to obtain more information, please contact: 

Don Giberson 
General Manager of Infrastructure and 
Development 
Municipality of South Huron 
322 Main Street South, Exeter, ON N0M 1S3 
Phone: 519-235-0310  
Email: dgiberson@southhuron.ca 

Mark Zamojc, P.Eng.  
Consultant Project Manager 
GEI Consultants Canada 
3300 Highway 7, Suite 402  
Vaughan, ON L4K 4M3 
Phone: 416-703-0667 
Email: MZamojc@geiconsultants.com

If your concerns cannot be resolved, a request may be made to the Minister of Environment, 
Conservation and Parks and the Director of the Environmental Assessment Branch for an order imposing 
additional conditions on the grounds that the requested order may prevent, mitigate, or remedy potential 
adverse impacts, and any information in support of the statement. Requests should be sent to:  

Minister of the Environment, Conservation and 
Parks 
Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks 
777 Bay Street, 5th Floor 
Toronto ON M7A 2J3 
minister.mecp@ontario.ca 

Director, Environmental Assessment Branch 
Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks 
135 St. Clair Ave. W, 1st Floor 
Toronto ON, M4V 1P5 
EABDirector@ontario.ca 
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With the exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public record of the 
study. The study is being conducted according to the requirements of the Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment, which is a planning process approved under Ontario’s Environmental Assessment Act. 
Questions regarding the collection of information should be referred to the Clerk at the Municipality of 
South Huron.  

This Notice is issued 2025/04/10 
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